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1. MEMORIAL DAY ACTIVITIES at KOHLERLAWN: 
 Flag Distribution: May 24. Meet at 6:00 pm (note: time change) 
 Memorial Day Ceremony: May 28. Meet at 8:00 am       
 
2. NEW MEDICAL & INFORMATION PACKETS: New packets will be distributed during the first 
week of May. ALL Scouts and Adult volunteers need to submit NEW packets by our June 12 Court of 
Honor (June12). This year, we are making some changes to the forms. Please do not use prior year 
forms or packets. Mr. Wineman or Mr. Dykstra will be sending this year’s packet.. 
 
3. NATIONAL YOUTH LEADERSHIP TRAINING (NYLT): July 16-21  
Ore-Ida council is now accepting reservations. Troop 112 pays ½ of the cost. Your cost is $100. 
First come – First served. Course date is: July 16-21. Talk to your Patrol Leader, ASPLs, or your SPL 
 
4. ALL ADULTS – BE ADVISED: BSA Youth Protection Training has been changed. All 
volunteers are expected to re-qualify, under the new training program.  In cooperation with this 
requirement, All adults of Troop 112 are being asked to complete this training by June 5. That gives 
everyone a whole month to log on, complete the training, and render a certificate of completion to 
Mr. Wineman☺. This will be added to the Information packet that is due by June 12. Thanks!!! 
 
5. DISTRICT AND COUNCIL ACTIVITY OPPORTUNITIES!!!       
There are activities, classes, and special events sponsored by the Centennial District and the 
ORE_IDA Council. Be sure to check the bulletin board outside the scout room for details. 
 
6. BOARD OF REVIEW: We will have Boards of Review on May 29 and June 5 in preparation for 
our June 12 Court of Honor, Appropriate attire is full Class-A uniform, w/o sash. 
 
7. FINAL COURT OF HONOR AND TROOP POTLUCK: JUNE 12 .The end of the year is coming soon. 
Our last Court of Honor will be held during our Troop Potluck, in Ferdinand Hall.  Here’s the scoop: 
 A-L: Please bring main dish and side dish 
 M-Z: Please bring main dish and dessert 

* * Please bring enough for your family, plus 3 people   
 ** Scouts, arrive at 6:00 pm. Dinner begins at 6:30 
 
6.  CURRENT MERIT BADGES; Environmental Science: Mr. Robinson; Swimming & Lifesaving: 
Mr. Pipkin/Mr. Jung; Personal Management: Mr. Robinson; Family Life: Mr. Howe (May 15);  
First Aide: Mr. Coyle (Feb. 13); Cycling: Mr. Robinson (May 8): Duty to God: Mr. Hunter.  

 
7. UPCOMING EVENTS:  

1. MAY 24: Flag Distribution at Kohlerlawn, Time=6:00 pm (Note: time change) 
2. MAY 28: Memorial Day. Flag Ceremony at Kohlerlawn, Time=8:00 am 
3. JUN 4-9: Adult Wood Badge Training, at Camp Morrison 
4. JUN 8-10: June Camp-Out; Backpacking, Crooked River Trail, near Idaho City 
5. JUN 12: ALL Scout and Volunteer Packets must have their updated paperwork turned in 
6. JUN12: End of year Court of Honor and Troop 112 Potluck 
7. JUL 16-21: NYLT (National Youth Leadership Training) 
 

8. BSA FACTOID:   LORD BADEN-POWELL’S FINAL WORD TO THE TROOPS… 
                  (see the reverse page of this newsletter)                    
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LORD BADEN-POWELL’S LAST WORDS TO HIS TROOPS 

 

 Lord Robert Baden-Powell, founder of Scouting and World Chief 
Scout, died in Kenya on January 8, 1941 at the age of 83. Soldiers and 
Scouts escorted the coffin to a simple grave at Nyeri, within sight of 
Mount Kenya, in Africa. He was buried next to his wife Olave. 
 The following letter was found in Baden-Powell’s papers after his 
death. In it, he recorded for the Scouts some of his ideas about happiness. 
Dear Scouts, 
 If you have ever seen the play Peter Pan, you will remember how 
the pirate chief was always making his dying speech because he was 
afraid that possibly when the time came for him to die he might not have 
time to get it off his chest. It is much the same with me, and so, although I 
am not at this moment dying, I shall be doing so one of these days and I 
want to send you a parting word of goodbye. 
 Remember, it is the last you will ever hear from me, so think it 
over… 
 I have had a most happy life and I  want each one of you to have 
as happy a life, too. I believe that God put us in this jolly world to be 
happy and enjoy life. Happiness doesn’t come from being rich, nor merely 
from being successful in your career, nor by self-indulgence. One step 
towards happiness is to make yourself healthy and strong while you are a 
boy, so that you can be useful and so can enjoy life when you are a man. 
Nature study will show you how full of beautiful and wonderful things 
God has made the world for you to enjoy. Be contented with what you 
have got and make the best of it. Look on the bright side of things instead 
of the gloomy one. 
 But the real way to get happiness is by giving out happiness to 
other people. Try and leave this world a little better than you found it and 
when your turn comes to die, you can die happy in feeling that at any 
rate, you have not wasted your time but have done your best. “be 
prepared” in this way, to live happy and to die happy – stick to your Scout 
promise always – even after you have ceased to be a boy – and  
God help you to do it. 
 
Your friend, 
Baden-Powell 
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